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Spring is here, so we just need some heat please now, fed up with wind and rain! 

Easter passed by early this year, and was very pleasant. 
 

Next month is the D Day snniversary, the Allied invasion of Europe to liberate it 

from Nazi rule and this one should be well remembered by all, as the victory then 

assured us all of being free men and women, securing freedom of choice, able to 

determine our own destination, using our vote. The 80th Anniversary approaches 

on 6 June 2024, and I hope the Village commemorates this event. It is one like 

VE Day on 8 May, not to be forgotten. 
 

The Parish Hall Café opened last Tuesday for the morning and was a great suc-

cess, thanks to Gordon Pring and his team.  It is hoped to continue these Tuesday 

mornings into May, if the support is there, so look out for the boards outside the 

Hall early on Tuesday mornings and come and support us.  Its very pleasant and 

very easy, with nice coffee and lovely cake!  
 

We still have a final call out for a replacement Parish Hall Treasurer.  Tony has 

said he will not continue beyond the AGM in October, so there is the deadline.  

We need a volunteer with some accounting background to have a chat with him, 

and to take over the role.  The Hall cannot run without a Treasurer, so someone 

MUST step up soon. 
 

Internal redecoration of the Hall is in hand, and should happen in the summer, 

and a new refreshed inside will be evident.  Hope the colour scheme meets with 

approval, bit late if it doesn’t! 

 

Simon Spencer 
simons@talatoncalendar.com 
Editor 

Next issue is 10
th

 May 2024 

July Issue is 10
th

 June 2024 

_______________________Page 3 

Editorial 
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TALATON PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Please find below the list of names and telephone numbers of your current Parish Coun-
cillors for Talaton. Should you have matters to raise please feel free to contact one of 
them. You are also reminded that the first part of any Parish Council Meeting is an open 
forum for all residents to air their views. 
 

Christine McIntyre (Parish Clerk) 01404 814128\clerk.talatonpc@btinternet.com 
Patricia Lenehan (Chairman) 07816 452083\Chair.talatonpc@outlook.com 
Gerri Hawkins (Vice Chairman) 01404 822267\Gerrihawkins.talatonpc@gmail.com 
Andrew Peters   07855 452695\andrewpeters.talatonpc@gmail.com 
Karen Walker   karenwalker.talatonpc@gmail.com 
Mike Gray    07944 893313\mikegray.talatonpc@btinternet.com 
Richard Bos    01404 822556\richardbos.talatonpc@outlook.com 
Sarah Wood     07756 957452\sarahwood.talatonpc@outlook.com 

 

EDDC for Tale Vale Ward 
Richard Jefferies    richard.jefferies@eastdevon.gov.uk  
 

Devon County Councillor - for Whimple & Blackdown 
Iain Chubb    01297 35468/07932 459595\iain.chubb@devon.gov.uk 

Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinators 
 

• Andrea Down Farm co-ordinator    Tel 01404 823042 
 

• Jan/Andy May West end & Central   Tel 01404 822526 
   Talaton Inn to Lower Westcott Farm  
   (TalatonNHW@gmail.com)   

 

• Steve Spratt Woodmans     Tel 01404 822461 
    Woodmans Orchard and Orchard Hill  
 
 

• Chris Harwood  The Moor    Tel 07709 080439 
     Talaton House to Laurel Cottage  
 

• Helen & John Reeves Newtown;     Tel 07501 172012 
  Moorhayes Court to Railway Cottages Email: newtownNHwatch@gmail.com 
 

• Sarah/Laurence Wood  Lashbrook Rd  Tel 07756 957452 
      Rydon Farm to Ivy Cottages   
 

• Philip Higginson Talewater    Tel 01404 850758 
     Talewater Hill Farm to River Tale  
 

• Carol & Mike Needham Escot   Email: tnhw.escot@yahoo.com 
      Beacon Cottages to Fairmile 
 

• Julia Hutchings &  Larkbeare   Tel 07762 574915 
 Charlie Hutchings  Beacon Cross to Larkbeare Grange 
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Information 
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Email: arnie@talatoncalendar.com (Text copy) - Tel : 01404 47566 

Email simons@talatoncalendar.com (Editorial & Advertising) - Tel : 07973 653758 

Talaton Calendar Contact us 
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St James the Great 

Services for May 
12th May Morning Worship 10am followed by refreshments 
19th May Holy Communion 10am followed by refreshments 
26th May Morning Worship 10am followed by refreshments 
 
All the services at the other churches in the Benefice are displayed 
in the church porch. 
 
Midweek Coffee Morning 
Wednesday 15th May   between 10.30am and noon 
Come and join us for non-stop chat, laughs and good 
company. 
 

All welcome 
 

Good News 
For the whole of the month we are supporting Plantlife’s No Mow 

May campaign.  Matt and his crew 
will leave designated areas of the grassy 
area beside the car park to grow and 
flower.  This will give more flower power 
to pollinating insects whose decline in 
recent years has been alarming.  The 
dandelions,  daisies and lots more will be 
left to bloom & produce nectar and pol-
len. 
 

 Go to Plantlife’s website to find out more about this.  
 

More good news      The Garfield Weston Foundation have just 
granted us £2,000 to help with the much needed bell restoration.  
We  now have £4250 towards the project. 



______________________Page 6 

 

Talaton Toddlers 
Parents and Babies Get Together 

Either within the Church in the North Aisle Room 
or if weather permits OUTSIDE on the Church Green 
bring your own chair and drink but wherever we are  

cake is provided 
Fridays 3rd and 17th May 2024 

10.30am – 12noon 
Join us in friendship 

RSVP 01404 822482 email: peppiashaw@gmail.com 

http://slcbookboy.files.wordpress.com/2013/12/penguins.gif
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Recycling Centre 

The Bowd, Sidmouth 

Summer 

(Apr  -  Sept) 

Winter 

(Oct  -  Mar) 

Monday  -  Friday 9:00  -  5:00 9:00  -  4:30 

Saturday & Sunday 10:00  -  6:00 10:00  -  4:30 

Open all year round (Except Christmas Day, Boxing Day & New Year’s Day) 
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** Parish Hall NEEDS YOU ** 

Talaton Parish Hall. 
The Hall trustees are in need of two new 

people to keep the Hall running smoothly. 
 

We need a new Treasurer as soon as 
we can please. 

 

Tony Hoare is the present Treasurer.  If 
you are interested in the job. 

Please make contact with me, 
Simon Spencer initially.  

 

You would become a Managing Trustee on 
the committee.  Please think about this as 
we need this in place as soon as possible.  

 

Don’t be shy!  
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Churchyard Tidy up Report 
 

Thank you to the group who responded to earlier 
articles in the Calendar about the annual churchyard 
tidy up. It was, once again, incredibly well support-
ed, and the work has refreshed the entire area, leav-
ing it ready for grass cutting when the grass is dry 
enough, and for the spring and summer months 
ahead. The paths and car park will be sprayed with 
weed killer when the weather permits, and there are 
plans to redecorate the porch, which seems to have 
taken the brunt of a hard winter!  
 

It’s a wonder that, whilst everyone was working so incredibly hard, there was still 
time for lots of chats, discussion and laughter. Here’s a photo of the happy band of 
people who came along to help. Huge thanks to each and everyone of them, and not 
forgetting the few who had to leave before the photo was taken. As has become the 
norm, teas and coffees were served at half time by Jo Spencer and Sally Shannon, 
accompanied by incredibly good cakes baked by Jo. 
 

Rick Spencer 



Car, Light Commercial, Servicing, 
Pre-MOT’s, Bodywork. 

2 Silverleigh 
Talaton 
Exeter 
EX5 2RB 
01404 822784 

Talewater Works 
Talaton 
Exeter 

EX5 2RT 
01404 851043 
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Tel: 01404 823550  Mobile: 07880 797613  www.sidvalleytreesurgery.co.uk 



TALATON PARISH HALL 
100 CLUB 

 

Please find below the draw for April 2024 
 

The draw for March was made by Graham Rooms on the 7th April 
 

The winners were: 
1st  No. 42. Vince Peterson.  £20 
2nd  No.20.  Valerie Boles.  £10 
3rd  No 70. Gill Sweetman.  £5 

 

There are currently NO Numbers available at present should 
someone is interested in joining.  Please phone Steve Spratt on 
01404 822461 or e-mail stevespratt@btinternet.com  Annual Sub-
scription is still £12. 

______________________Page 15 

Rainfall at the Cobblers & Parish Hall 100 Club 

Rainfall at the Cobblers in Talaton During March 
 

March was unsettled, wet and a rather dull month.  It was a bit cooler than aver-
age, for instance in Benson in Oxfordshire recorded a minus -4.6C and snow fell 
on Dartmoor and around Plymouth in the first week of the month.  For the rest 
of the month, it was warmer and wetter! 
 

In parts of the UK, London and Kent in particular, experienced their whole 
months usual rainfall in the first 2 weeks, and continued to be soaked us for the 
rest of the month with widespread showers and strong winds.  This was the 7th 
wettest March in England and Wales, according to the Met Office both countries 
recorded 150% more than their usual rainfall. 
 

As well as being wet March was ‘dull’ with only 95.2 hours on sunshine! 
 

Here in Talaton I recorded 5.72 inches of rain with only 12 dry days; interesting 
to note that in 2023 we had 4.92 inches of rain and in 2022 3,3 inches. So we do 
seem to be getting warmer and wetter!! 
 

We had one named storm Nelson which gave us over 2 inches during the 
25th/30th. 
 

The yearly total of rainfall is 15.16 inches. 
 

ANNE BOLES 

mailto:stevespratt@btinternet.com
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Talaton Inn Summer Skittles 

Talaton Inn Summer Skittles 2024 

We are hoping to have another summer skittles league this year, which will start 

during May and continue until July, and follow that with a cup competition dur-

ing august. 

 

Teams will consist of six players for each game, and we hope to provide sticker-

uppers for each match, which will cost each player £2.00 for every game you 

play. 

 

An entry form will be in the pub from the middle of March until the 6
th

 April, 

and all we need is a team name, a contact name and phone number. 

 

Sticker-Uppers 

Any youngster over the age of 14 who would like to stick up the skittles, check 

with your parents, and if ok, contact Nemo 01404 822644 to get your name on 

the list.  For every game you stick up the skittles you will receive £12.00 from 

each team. 

The Parish Hall Café 
 

On Tuesday Mornings 10-12.  It is hoped to continue these Tuesday 
mornings into May. 
 

Look out for the signboard outside the Hall to see if it is on…. 
 

Come and support us.  Its very pleasant and very easy, with nice coffee 
and lovely cake!  
 

Aid of Parish Hall funds 
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Talaton Parish Council Report 

The following are major items from the minutes but a full copy of the minutes 
may be viewed on both Parish Noticeboards and on the Parish Web site 
www.talatonparishcouncil.co.uk 
 
INFORMATION FROM THE MEETING  OF  3rd APRIL 2024 
 
ALLOTMENTS UPDATE AND ANY ACTIONS TO BE AGREED 
Three water butts had now been delivered by South West Water FOC. The Clerk 
had let the allotment holders know that the water butts were in situ.   The Clerk 
had been advised by SWW that the on-going works in the adjoining treatment 
works were in respect of the installation of a storage tank and further works would 
follow the  completion of these works  which would  affect the wider catchment 
and would be shared with the wider community by SWW in due course.  
 
TO CONSIDER PLANNING APPLICATIONS 
A.24/0414/FUL – M BOWER & H WATTON  -  MOOR FARMHOUSE, TA-
LATON DEVON EX5 2RF - 
PROPOSED EXTENSIONS AND ALTERATIONS TO EXISTING  
DWELLING, INCLUDING DEMOLITION OF BUILDING CURRENTLY 
USED TO STORE VEHICLES, AND DEMOLITION OF OUTBUILDING 
AND REPLACEMENT WITH THREE BAY GARAGE/CAR PORT   
The  Council  RESOLVED to fully support the application.  It was of the view 
that the  property was in need of renovation and the application indicated that  the 
proposed renovations would be carried out  to a 21st century standard and  would 
include eco-friendly green home improvements which would  be beneficial to both 
the property/environment 
 
B. 24/0601/FUL - DR RAFIK TAIBJEE - STONEY COURT TALATON EX-
ETER EX5 2RJ - INSTALLATION OF SOLAR PANELS ON THE ROOF 
OF AN OUTBUILDING BUILT WITHIN THE CURTILAGE OF A 
LISTED BUILDING ESTATE. (LISTED BUILDING CONSENT WAS 
GRANTED ON 22/2561/LBC)   
The Council RESOLVED to fully support the application and confirmed that its 
previous comments re application 22/2561/LBC (the proposed works would help 
to maintain the integrity of a valuable listed building and also make the building 
sustainable)  should apply to this latest application 
 
GREEN WEDGES – TO CONSIDER LETTER FROM LYMPSTONE PAR-
ISH COUNCIL AND RESPONSE FROM EDDC 
The letter from Lympstone PC and the response from EDDC had been e-mailed to 
councillors.  It was AGREED the Clerk would send a reply to Lympstone PC con-
firming the support of the Council to the PC`S opposition to any proposed  reduc-
tion in the Green Wedge 

http://www.talatonparishcouncil.co.uk/


VILLAGE GREEN (THE MOOR) – UPDATE RE VONEUS BROADBAND 
AND REPAIRS TO NOTICEBOARD  AND ANY OTHER MATTERS AND 
TO MAKE DECISIONS (AS REQUIRED)  
Voneus has acknowledged the Clerk`s e-mail of complaint and was carrying out 
an internal investigation. 
The handles for the noticeboard had disintegrated.  It was understood that a com-
pany that specialised in replacements had been approached but their charges were 
prohibitive. It was AGREED to try and source a local person to carry out the 
work either as a volunteer or on a paid basis.   

PARISH MAINTENANCE: ITEMS REQUIRING ATTENTION AND UP-
DATE ON ITEMS REPORTED  AND TO AGREE ANY FINANCIAL PRO-
VISION (IF APPLICABLE) 
DCC – Pothole Updates 
The following updates were noted 

A. Road from Rockwell Farm to Millers Farm – the pothole had been re-
paired 

B. Road from Talaton Cross to Bittery Cross – the pothole did not meet the 
criteria for repair so no action had been taken by DCC.  It was requested 
that the Clerk contact DCC again as it was believed the pothole now met 
the criteria 

C. Roman Road Talewater – a repair had been undertaken by DCC 
D. Road from Beacon Cross to Roman Road – a repair had been undertaken 
E. Kyle Walker - DCC Highways Officer had advised that the road with nu-

merous potholes (which had previously been repaired) – would be re-
paired shortly.  Kyle had also been in contact with Escot`s land agent 
(Savills) to get the drains cleared properly by Escot  (as only the section 
outside Talaton Farm Barns had been cleared).  Kyle has advised that the 
pothole repairs were failing due to the amount of rain water on this sec-
tion of the road due to the blocked drainage. Kyle had also advised that he 
was in contact with the tenant farmer of the field opposite Talaton Farm 
Barns who was in the process of clearing the debris run-off from the field 
and the drains, which had become blocked.  Any further run off would be 
the responsibility of the landowner to clear. Cllr Hawkins  reported that  a 
lady cyclist had hit one of the potholes resulting in her coming off her 
cycle and  requiring medical assistance.  The incident had been reported 
to Kyle by the Clerk.  

F. The Clerk to report a serious pothole (outside the community shop and the 
pub) to DCC 

G. It was understood that the fingerpost at the junction of Newtown was 
again facing the wrong direction.  The Clerk would advise DCC again 
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Talaton Parish Council Report Cont’d 
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Talaton Parish Council Report Cont’d 

 
TELEPHONE BOX – TO CONSIDER FURTHER I. THE POSSESSORY 
TITLE REQUIREMENTS RE THE GREEN SPACE ON WHICH THE 
TELEPHONE BOX WAS SITED 
The Clerk had received legal advice as to how it could claim possessory title to the 
land.  The advice stated that the Council would need to show  that it had  been in 
undisputed continuous possession of all the green space land for not less than 12 
years without the consent of a third party and with the intention  of dispossessing 
the true owner.  It  would need to show that it was maintaining the whole of the 
area of land (if maintenance was  undertaken by third parties, at its direction and 
with its consent). The  hard standing would also need to be controlled by the 
Council  either by removing it  or some other action to show that it controlled it. 
After much discussion and in order to acquire possessory title,  the Council RE-
SOLVED to undertake the care, management and control of the land as a public 
open space in the public interest Proposed by the Cllr Walker  and seconded by 
the Vice-Chair 
 
UPDATE ON A PROPOSED  GOVERNMENT DOMAIN AND THE LAT-
EST GOVERNMENT REQUIREMENTS RE THE COUNCIL`S  WEBSITE 
The Clerk had contacted Vision ICT (and had also sent a reminder regarding this 
matter) but was still awaiting  a response 
  
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION ONLY OR DISCUSSION ON THE NEXT 
AGENDA  
Annual Parish Meeting -24th April  
Both Defibs had been checked  
The  Clerk had reported the abandoned vehicle at Hillside again to EDDC.  
The Drop-In would take place on 27th April at 10.30am at the Parish Hall 
 
MATTERS OF URGENCY: ITEMS NOT ON THE AGENDA TO BE  
DISCUSSED AT THE CHAIR’S DISCRETION 
It was understood that the residents of the Moor had received notification of a 
pending rook cull.  However the Council had not received notification of when it 
was taking place; who was organising it; or the date.  To avoid misinformation 
circulating in the village, (eg that the cull was Council led!)   it was AGREED 
that  the Clerk would draft a letter to each householder (to be approved by the 
Chair prior to delivery) confirming that the Council was not responsible for the 
cull.   
 
DATE OF NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING  
 1st May 2024 
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Villages in Action 
PRESENTS 

ON 

Sunday 12th May 
12:00  -  15:30pm 

A free creative writing workshop with filmmakers Xenia Glen and 
Antosh Wojcik. Explore a recently unearthed film archive with foot-
age dating from the 1930s to the 1960s, tracking one family's trav-
els and activities through this turbulent period. 
 

Delve into this newly digitised 
footage and its historical con-
text, and record your re-
sponses to the images 
through creative writing activ-
ities and conversations. 
 

This fun, active session is 
open to all aged 16+ and 
welcomes participants of all 
backgrounds and abilities, be 
you a writer, filmmaker, or 
someone with an interest in heritage and history! 
For more information or to book a free space visit: 
www.villagesinaction.co.uk 
 

Thanks to our funders and supporters on this project: The National 
Lottery Heritage Fund, Radcliffe Trust, Aurelius Charitable Trust, 
Exeter 

http://villagesinaction.co.uk/
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Tel:       01404 812233 

Email:      fairmilecattery@aol.com  

Website:  www.fairmilecattery.co.uk 

* NEW OWNERSHIP * 

• Visit & appreciate both the 
superior facilities and the 
quality service we provide 
& see why our customers 
keep returning to us! 

• Awarded 5-Star***** by 
the local licensing authority 

• Don’t forget to keep your 
cat’s vaccinations up to 
date - check now! 

mailto:fairmilecattery@aol.com
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Local Information 

Useful Phone Numbers 
 

Otter St Mary District Help Scheme    01404 813041 

The Coleridge Medical Centre     01404 814447 

Ottery St. Mary Hospital     01404 816000 

Hall Booking Secretary (Phil Deacon)    01404 822300 

Police (to report a crime – non urgent)    101 

Talaton Inn       01404 822214 

Talaton Community Shop & Post Office   01404 822084 

Parish Priest (Marc Kerslake)     01404 822525 

Bell Ringing (Chris Trimmer)    07786 113687 or 01404 850831 

Talaton Calendar Editor (Simon Spencer)   07973 653758 

Talaton Calendar Production (Arnie James)   01404   47566 

Talaton Community Shop  
& Post Office Opening Times 

 

Shop Post Office 
 

 OPEN         CLOSE     OPEN  CLOSE  

Mon 9.00  -  1.30         

Tues 9.00   -   6.00            

Wed 9.00  -  6.00     2.00  4.00   

Thurs 9.00   -   6.00            

Fri 9.00  -  6.00          

Sat 9.00   -   1.00            

Sun 10.00      12.00             

Talaton Calendar Contact us 

Email: arnie@talatoncalendar.com (Text copy) - Tel : 01404 47566 

Email: simons@talatoncalendar.com (Editorial & Advertising) - Tel : 07973 653758 
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News from Talaton Community Shop 



Talaton 
Community Shop 


